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10 Years of Faithful Service 
 

Please join us as we honor 

Mrs. Bethany Warnke 
(Miss Graumann) 

Sunday, June 12, 2016 
Brunch will be served following the 

9:00am church service 
St. John—St. James Lutheran School 
223 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 

 

RSVP by June 5th 
hbubolz@hotmail.com 

call or text (920) 973-7198 

Reedsville Economic Team Announces  
Summer Music Series 

For the third summer, the Reedsville Economic Develop-
ment Committee will present a summer music series on the 
second Wednesday of June, July and August. A variety of 
entertainment has been chosen to bring the community 
together for a FREE concert, while offering brats, ham-
burgers, hot dogs, walking tacos, ice cream and more re-
freshments. Together with the Reedsville Lions, Lioness, 
the Reedsville Manor and the Sons of The Amvets, the 
Development team raises funds to finish the improvements 
at Bubolz Park in Reedsville and the addition of the Reeds-
ville Park and Bark Dog Park on the same property. Ce-
ment Pavers will be on sale each night of the series for the 
walkway to the Dog Park. Families or Businesses can pur-
chase pavers with a family or business name engraved on 
the paver or a memorial to a family pet. Contact the Vil-
lage Hall (920-754-4371) for more information on that 
program. 
Food stands open at 5 pm each night of the series with the 

music act starting at 6pm. Our series will open on Wednesday, June 8 with the Wayside Municipal Band. The Wayside Ensemble plays a variety of 
music for all ages. From a small band, you will hear a great volume of familiar tunes, polkas and marches. Come to this Old Fashion Band Concert, have 
an ice cream sundae or enjoy a bag of fresh popped popcorn. A night for the entire family. Second in the music series will be the return of Debbie Kutz 
on Wednesday, July 13. Debbie Kutz is a well known pianist and vocalist who covers groups such as Fleetwood Mac, The Eagles, Eva Cassidy, Kenny 
Loggins as well as traditional music that any crowd can sing a long to. Debbie has performed all over the United States and Canada. Lately you can hear 
her at Millhome Supper Club, The American Club and Blackwolf Run. Come for dinner and stay for the show! Our final concert of the season will be on 
Wednesday, August 10 with The Clipper City Chordsmen. This Barbershop Chorus hails from Manitowoc and is in demand for it's fine concert perfor-
mances. This event will be a special evening with added refreshments and surprises for the kids. You will not want to miss an opportunity to hear this 
performance. Bring your lawn chairs and your appetites. Let us make dinner for you and share our music with your family and friends. All events take 
place in the Reedsville Firemen's Park on Park Street in Reedsville. 
The Economic Development Team raises money to build our Village into a respectable community that will draw families and businesses into our area. 
This group is finishing it's work at Bubolz Park and the Dog Park this summer and look forward to our next projects. A tentative plan for the first annual 
Reedsville Octoberfest on Saturday, October 1 is in a planning stage awaiting the turnouts for the summer program. A pig roast, Polka Band, Beer and 
German delicacies are in the planning. Watch the Reedsville News for more information. Any high school students who need community service points 
are encouraged to help with set up and ice cream sales. We ask anyone willing to help to contact Mark James Glasow, Music Series Organizer at  
glasowhaus@hotmail.com. 



Hello from Friends of the Branch River Hello from Friends of the Branch River Hello from Friends of the Branch River Hello from Friends of the Branch River     
Watershed!  Watershed!  Watershed!  Watershed!  Our first Spring Event was held at 
Reedsville High School where we hosted Fox 
Valley Herp Club. We had 38 kids check out 
the snakes, lizards, and turtles this group pre-

sented. We will get them again next year and are 
planning on one later morning 
show. Watch for details—will try 
to keep around same weekend! 
Thanks to Lakeshore Dental for 
sponsoring the event, as well as 

Cravings for the cookie donation and Subway for delivering sandwiches! 
We had our first brat fry of the year at Rob’s and had great success! Thank you 
to all who came out and supported us and for all the donations towards our 
group as well! Thanks also to those who volunteered their time to fry and man 
the stand! 
Our last meeting involved voting for President and an interim Treasurer. We are 
excited to announce Al Klingeisen as our new President! Charlie Geiger is step-
ping in to help as Treasurer and we also filled director positions with Tom Ward 
and John Meyer taking these roles! We also had a tree talk and tree giveaway to 
new and existing members before the rest were planted on the Waste Manage-
ment landfill site. We also would like to thank new members for joining FOBR! 
We would like to see more people get involved in the outdoors… if you want to 
do so please contact Al Klingeisen at (920)901-5166 or Emily Endter (920)323-
3486 or emilyendter@yahoo.com to get more information. We are also looking 
for children 12 and older to join us for our Youth Leadership Program. Volun-
teer hours with us equate to conservation camp scholarships such as the one 
offered through Manitowoc’s Maritime Museum! You can still get your kids 
involved for this summer! 
Our next event will be held June 4 at 10 – 2 at Dodge Preserve. The easiest way 
to get to the Preserve is taking Highway T North (just East of Whitelaw) about ½ 
mile, turn Left on San Road, then take next Right onto Preston Road. Travel on 
this until you see Dodge Preserve sign on the Right just before a large curve. If 
you go around the curve, you’ve gone too far. We will have activities all starting at 
the cabin as well as a tent, chairs, and portable toilets. We also will have tractor 
and wagon rides, a go cart available for access from the road to the cabin, bird 
talk and bird houses, a scavenger hunt, door prizes, hiking the trails with John 
Meyer-Naturalist, and catching/exploring river life! Light lunch and cookies will 
be available. This event is FREE and OPEN TO THE PUBLIC. We would 
appreciate a donation/family. This event is sponsored by Waste Management—
thank you! If it is a complete wash out, our rain date is June 11. 
Please stop by Rob’s Market in Manitowoc for our second fundraising brat fry on 

July 1! Save the date for our potluck summer picnic and event at 
Cabin 2 at Manitowoc Lincoln Park Zoo on August 10! Free and open 
to public! 

 
Consumer Confidence Report (CCR): In May 2016, a copy of the 2015 
CCR was sent to all Reedsville Utility customers. If you did not receive it or 
want additional copies, the Report can be picked up at the Reedsville Mu-
nicipal Building Lobby or found on the Village Website: 
www.reedsville.org under the Utility Department tab 
Grass clippings are not to be blown on Village Streets or put into the Creek. 
Yard waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and yard & garden waste shall be 
disposed of by composting the material or taking it to the Village compost 
site. 
Operator Licenses: All Operator Licenses expire at midnight on June 30, 
2016. If you like to renew your license, a fill–in application can be found on 
the Reedsville Website at www.reedsville.org under the Forms & Permits 
tab or picked up at the Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. Cost of the 
license is $10.00 ($17.00 for new Operators) 
Pool Owners: You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Application 
to qualify for the swimming pool discount. No other form of submittal will 
be accepted. A fill–in application can be found on the Reedsville Website at 
www.reedsville.org under the Forms & Permits tab or picked up at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 am to 3:00 
pm and Friday, 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. Office is located at the Reedsville Mu-
nicipal Building, 217 Menasha Street. Phone number: 920-754-4371, E-mail 
address: clerk-treasurer@reedsville.org 
Chipping Dates: June 7th & 21st                 Recycling Pick-Up: June 3rd & 17th 

Sponsors Sought For Music Series 
Are you interested in honoring your business, 
your family or memorialize someone special? 

The Economic Development Committee is 
looking for sponsors for each of our concerts 

this summer in Reedsville. Dedicate the 
concert to your family or business. The 

business or family name will be hung in the 
performance area. Sponsors will be highlight-
ed during each concert. A donation of $300 
will place one of our music series events in 

the name of your choice. Invite your employ-
ees, families and friends to a great night of 

community fellowship and great music. 
Choose one of the three events and contact 
the Village Clerk (920-754-4371) with your 

information. Dedication of each concert will 
be on a first come first "honored" basis. 

Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 

(920) 443-3001 
 

Part Time Positions 
Available: 

 

Cook 
 (10-20 hrs. per week) 

 

Bartenders 
 

Servers 

Tupperware 
Love What you Do! 
 
Amy Morgan 
Tupperware Consultant 
 
101 E. Menasha Ave. 
Whitelaw, WI  54247 
 
920-901-0657 
 
amorgan7714@gmail.com 
AmyMorgan.my.tupperware.com 

Medicare wants to keep you well 
Preventive services are important because they can find health problems early — when 
treatment works best. 

It’s important to understand which preventive services Medicare covers 100% 
and which health care services you may end up paying for. 
All Medicare participants are eligible for a yearly wellness exam called a Medi-
care Wellness Visit. Once you are covered under Medicare Part B, you should 
have this visit to develop or update a personalized prevention plan to help 
prevent disease and disability, based on your current health and risk factors. 

Your provider may ask you to complete a “Health Risk Assessment” as part of this visit. 
This visit is covered at 100% once every 12 months (11 full months must have passed 
since the last visit). The Part B deductible doesn’t apply. 
However, if your health care provider performs additional tests, exams for problems or 
chronic health care issues or services during the same visit, these services aren’t covered 

under the preventive benefits but rather 
under your regular Medicare coverage. 
You will pay your coinsurance and Part B 
deductible for that portion only. 
If you ask your health care provider for a 
complete physical – which is a more com-
prehensive exam that includes tests based 
on blood work — Medicare won’t cover it. 
It’s important to ask for the correct type of 
exam when you make your appointment. 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner 
at Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To 
contact her office, call 920-754-4337. 

Kay's Kreations in Reedsville Price List: 
Zipper Replacement $15 

Hem pants $7 
Hem dresses $7 per layer 

Other repairs To Be Determined 
Performing Wedding ceremonies $50 

Silk Flowers $7-$22 
Call or text me @ 920-905-1280 

 

I would like to THANK all my  

customers for their business! I love 

my repeat customers!  

Kay Teschendorf, owner 



CLINICAL STUDIES FINALLY PROVE: SUPPLEMENTS = SUCCESSCLINICAL STUDIES FINALLY PROVE: SUPPLEMENTS = SUCCESSCLINICAL STUDIES FINALLY PROVE: SUPPLEMENTS = SUCCESSCLINICAL STUDIES FINALLY PROVE: SUPPLEMENTS = SUCCESS    

While the debate on whether "dietary supplements actually work" 

continues to dominate the headlines, Chief Science Officer, Dr. 

Matthew Tripp and a team of scientists at The Hughes Center for 

Research and Innovation decided to stop talking and start testing. In 

2015 the center concluded an independently-reviewed clinical study 

to test the efficacy of a specific group of supplements - and the 

results are revolutionary. 

During a 90 day period, the study followed two groups of "generally 

healthy" people who participated in a strict diet and exercise proto-

col. At the outset, members' key biomarkers or medical "signs" 

were all indicative of metabolic health "within the normal range." As 

the study progressed, those same biomarkers were monitored for 

improvement. But here's where things get interesting. Both groups fol-

lowed the same strict diet and exercise recommendations, but only the 

second group received the added benefit of dietary supplements. "We 

expected to see differences in the two test groups, but we were unpre-

pared for how drastically the two would compare," Dr. Tripp said. "Our 

study confirms that supplementation as a lifestyle change isn't just a good 

idea, but a very necessary one." 

At the end of 90 days, study participants experienced greater results with 

supplements than those with diet alone: 

. 56% more weight loss 

. 65% more fat loss 

. 125% greater reduction in systolic blood pressure 

. 62% greater reduction in diastolic blood pressure 

. 66% greater reduction in triglycerides 

. 129% greater reduction in total cholesterol 

. 80% greater reduction in LDL cholesterol 

This information is directly related to the IN.FORM program. Join a class - 6 P.M. - Friday 

Contact me for more information:     920-772-4135     *     maryellen@mynsp.com     *     http://www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

June special - 25% off the retail price of any in stock product 

Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial Reedsville Veteran’s Memorial 

Park Brick ProjectPark Brick ProjectPark Brick ProjectPark Brick Project    
Support your local Veterans! 

Purchase or donate an engraved brick to: 

⇒ Honor a Veteran or family member 

⇒ Advertise your business or organization 

⇒ Support a local group, team or association 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________
___________________________________________ 

Please return this form and your check along with your contact information to: 
Reedsville Area Veteran’s Park, P.O. Box 105, Reedsville, WI  54230 

Questions—Call Bob Busse @ 920-588-7904 

$250 

8” x 16” 
5 lines of print 
25 characters 
per line 

$100 

4” x 8” 
3 lines of print 
13 characters 
per line 

$500 

16” x 16” 
9 lines of print 
25 characters 
per line 

At the Equity Livestock 
Building 

513 N 6th St., Reedsville 
754-4361 

 

JUNE IS DAIRY 
MONTH 
>>><<< 

$.50 off Milk CHUGS 
$1.00 Strawberry Sundaes 

(fresh strawberries) 
 

Tuesday & Thursday 
6am-4pm 

 

Wednesday 
6am-2pm  

S & K’s 

       Café 

Manitowoc Street Welcomes New Commerce 
Reedsville's Economic Development Team is excited to announce 
two new businesses opening in Reedsville. Opening dates of our 

new businesses have not yet been determined. We welcome Al and 
Patty Schreiber as they transform the old Rataichek Hardware 

Store into Manitowoc Street Pub. A new gathering spot in Reeds-
ville offering a full bar as well as a room to be used for group 

events. Up the street from the Schreiber Project we are helping a 
developer turn what used to be Reedsville's only shoe store into 
Latte' Da Coffee Shop. This business is in the planning stages and 
we thank them for giving Reedsville a chance. We also welcome 
S&K Café (formerly Colleen's Café) at the Reedsville Equity. They 
have a full menu and are opened at 6 am Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday. Each new business brings so much to our humble 

community and we thank these fine folks for investing in Reedsville. 



REEDSVILLE AREA 

SENIOR CITIZENS 
The Reedsville Area Senior 
Citizen's Meeting will be on 
Tues., June 21, 2016 at 

1:30P.M. in the Community 
Room at the Reedsville 
Manor. All interested area 
Seniors are welcome to join 
us for an afternoon of fun, 
socializing, and playing 

cards and sometimes inter-
esting guest speakers. 

S & K’s 

       Café 

REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 
“EXTINGUISH CANCER” 

5/10K Run/Walk & Children’s ½ Mile Run 
Saturday, June 25, 2016 

 
7:15 AM Registration 7:45 AM Children’s Run        8:00AM  Run/Walk 

 
All participants must complete and sign form (Please Print Clearly) 

 
Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address: _________________________ City: _______________________ State: _______ Zip: ____________ 

 
Phone: ___________________________ Gender (check one): ____ Male ____ Female         Age: _______ 

 
Division (check one): _____ 10K Run   _____ 5K Run   _____ 5K Walk   _____ 0.5 Children’s Run/Walk 

 
Entry Fee: Participants will receive T-shirt if entry form and entry fee are received by June 10  

 

     Run/Walk  $25.00 Before June 10 (Will get T-shirt on day of event) 
       $25.00 After June 10 (No T-shirt) 
     Children’s Run  $10.00 
 

Adult T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S _____ M _____ L _____ XL _____ XXL 
 

Child T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S (6-8) _____ M (10-12) _____ L (14-16) 
  

Consent and Liability Waiver 
I know that participating in the Reedsville Firefighters Run/Walk is a potentially hazardous activity. I understand that I should not participate in this event 

unless I am in good physical condition. I hereby assume the risk of any injury and I release, discharge and hold harmless the volunteers, staff, all event spon-
sors and all others in any way connected with the event from any and all claims for injury or damage arising from my participation in it. I hereby permit the 

free use of my name and picture in broadcasts, telecasts, newspapers, periodicals, websites and brochures that report or promote this event. 
 
______________________________________________  ____________  _______________________________________________ 
Participant Signature      Date   Parent/Guardian Signature for Minor 

Race begins and ends in
 the  

Reedsville
 Firefighters P

ark 
All proceeds to Cancer Assistance 

Please mail entry form 
and check payment to: 
Reedsville Firefighters 

P.O. Box 369 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 

Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus, Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus, Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus, Kayla's Hair Clips, Tutus,     
& Consignment Shop& Consignment Shop& Consignment Shop& Consignment Shop    

Store Owners:  Kay & Kayla Bubolz 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

We have some super news - my daughter and I are 
changing the name of our gift shop to 

Kay and Kayla's Gift ShopKay and Kayla's Gift ShopKay and Kayla's Gift ShopKay and Kayla's Gift Shop    
(Unique Gifts For Everyone)(Unique Gifts For Everyone)(Unique Gifts For Everyone)(Unique Gifts For Everyone)    

Watch for our new sign! 
What's New: 

Sun dresses, beaded jewelry necklaces, new colored 
magnetic scarves, and garden flags. We are now a 

carrier of the new kids line Melissa & Doug. We are 
doing a raffle for a huge giraffe valued at $100.00, all 
you have to do is purchase any amount of Melissa & 

Doug items and you will get one raffle ticket for 
every dollar spent (so if you spend $5.00 you will get 

five raffle tickets). 
Father's Day is coming soon, why not get Dad a can 
of our fresh peanuts or cashews, we also have sports 

and Dad wooden plaques. 
If you missed out on the paint a pot or birdhouse 
event we still have bird houses for sale in the gift 

shop all proceeds going to MS. 
Just a reminder we still have a few baseball, softball 

and track and field necklaces available! 
New Hours:New Hours:New Hours:New Hours:    

Wednesday - Friday 12:00 - 5:00 
Saturday 9-2 

At the Equity Livestock 
Building 

513 N 6th St., Reedsville 
754-4361 

 

Tuesday & Thursday 
6am-4pm 

 

Wednesday 
6am-2pm 

************ 
Potato Pancakes 

Wednesday 
June 8, 2016 
6am – 2pm  

HEALTH FAIRHEALTH FAIRHEALTH FAIRHEALTH FAIR    
We are looking for individuals or businesses who 
might be interested in being a part of a HEALTH 
FAIR to be held on a Saturday from 10-2 in the 

Fall.  6 foot table space would be $20.  If interest-
ed, please contact Kay Teschendorf, TOPS WI 1562 

Reedsville Leader, at 920-905-1280 or email 
topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com. 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

March 21, 2016 
 
The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was called to order 
at 5:48 PM by Board President Andrew Maertz. Present: Board members - 
Andrew Maertz, John Ebert, Vicki Petska, Rick Hein and Carie Boldt. Adminis-
trative Team members - Tony Butturini, Michael Nate and Angie Sanderfoot; 
Others - Matt Jaszewski, Karen Bowers, Dana Kornely, Jodi Haese, Chris 
Shimek, Judy Hopman, Wanda Mueller, Debbie Gardner, Dan Sonnenberg, 
Tracy Shillcox, Laurie Towne, Chris Christensen, Gerald Giese, Joy Spatchek, 
Gina Meshak, Amy Hein, Becky O’Leary and LuAnn Boyea. 
 
Mr. Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the meeting had 
been given. 
 
1. Opening 
1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President Andrew Maertz 
2. Motion by John Ebert, seconded by Carie Boldt to approve the agenda with 
the change of moving Discussion/Action item E to after closed session. All 
ayes. 
 
1. Public Input - None 
 
2. Discussion Items 
1. LuAnn Boyea - Health Insurance 
2. Finance - 2015-16 Budget update 
3. February Referendum Results 
4. Educator Effectiveness Update 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
1. Payment of bills - motion to accept payment of bills made by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by Rick Hein. Motion carried. Andrew Maertz abstained. Payment of 
bills approved. 
2. Approval of minutes from January 18, 2016 closed session, February 15, 
2016 regular meeting, February 15, 2016 closed session. - motion made by 
Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt. All ayes. 
3. Conference Banners for the gym. 
4. Employment resignation/retirement - Judy Hopman. Thank you Judy for your 
service to the Reedsville School District. 

5. Employment - 2016-2017 Teacher Contracts. 
 
1. Reports 
1. District Administrator/High School Principal - Mr. Butturini reported on the 
following: 1. Congratulations to the Forensics team. 2. Congratulations to the 
Cyberpatriot team. 3. Congratulations to the Wrestling team. 4. Congratulations 
to the student musicians in solo/ensemble. 5. Congratulations to NHS induc-
tees. 6. Congratulations to the Junior Prom Court. 
2. Elementary/Middle School Principal - Mr. Nate reported on the following: 1. 
Enrollment notes. 2. The Connector. 3. March PLC. 4. Summer School update. 
5. Middle School & District Spelling Bee. 6. 3rd Grade class & trucker buddy. 7. 
Dr. Suess week. 8. 2nd Grade science fair. 9. Wisconsin Forward Exam. 10. 
Early Childhood Staffing. 
3. Director of Special Education - Children with disabilities: 1. Dissolution of the 
Manitowoc County Comprehensive Charter School, mid-year review meetings 
completed. 2. Staffing 2016-17. 3. ACT + Writing-administered March 1st & 
2nd. 4. WI Forward Exam - Teacher training and testing. 
4. Board Members - Rick Hein - District Administrator survey. Carie Boldt - 
Senior Class play was very entertaining. John Ebert - Great community at 
State wrestling. More timely meeting agendas. 
 
1. Adjourn into Closed Session at 6:42. According to SS 19.85 (1) (c) Consider-
ing employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of 
any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or 
exercises responsibility. 
(Staffing and Administrative Contracts) The Reedsville Board of Education 
reserves the right to return to open session - motion made by Rick Hein se-
conded by John Ebert. All ayes. 
 
2. Return to Open Session at 7:57 PM - motion made by Rick Hein, seconded 
by John Ebert. All ayes. 
 
Discussion/Action Item 
E. Teacher Contracts 2016-17 - Motion by Carie Boldt to table discussion until 
March 30, 2016 at 6:00 special meeting, seconded by Vicki Petska. All ayes. 
 
1. Motion to adjourn made at 7:59 PM by Rick Hein, seconded by Carie Boldt. 
Motion carried, meeting adjourned. 
 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 

(920) 443-3001 
 

**June is Dairy Month!** 
FREE Chocolate Sundae with every 
Friday buffet purchase through the 

month of June! 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  
CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

THANK YOU to the Reedsville Community for once again sup-
porting our Rummage Sales and Brat Fry. It's through the 

community that we are able to give back to the community 
each year. Have a great summer and hope to see everyone 

next year.  ~Reedsville Lioness 

Reedsville News Deadline:  The next deadline for the July Reedsville News will 
be June 10.  Submissions can be e-mailed to reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or 

dropped off at the Reedsville Village Hall during normal business hours.   

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

Reedsville Dog Park Becomes RealityReedsville Dog Park Becomes RealityReedsville Dog Park Becomes RealityReedsville Dog Park Becomes Reality 
The Reedsville Economic Development Committee thanks MIRON CON-
STRUCTION for the donation of fencing and fence posts to create the 

Reedsville Park and Bark Dog Park located at Bubolz Park on the North 
side of Highway 10 in Reedsville. The organization is asking for commu-
nity volunteers who can help with the labor of installation on this pro-

ject. It "takes a village" and we are in deep need of knowledgeable indi-
viduals who have experience with post hole prep, auger use and instal-
lation. Please call the Village Clerk office at 920-754-4371 and leave 

your name and we will plan a day to build our park and complete anoth-
er project. Many hands make the job lighter. 

T.O.P.S.	-	TAKE	OFF		

POUNDS	SENSIBLY 
Need	a	support	group	to	help	with	
your	weight	loss.	Join	us	on	any	Tues-
day	evening	at	the	Village	Hall.	Private	
weigh-ins	start	at	6:00PM,	meeting	
from	6:45-7:30PM.	Yearly	corporate	
dues	are$32.00	and	monthly	dues	of	

$5.00	for	our	local	chapter. 
First	meeting	is	always	FREE!	Ques-
tions	or	concerns	contact	Linda	at		

920-901-1397	or	email		
topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 March 10, 2016  

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on March 10, 
2016 at 6:30 PM by Village Trustee Bob Campana. Present were: Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry 
Reis, and Jack Siebert: Absent: Andy Bubolz. Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie 
Hills, Leroy Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Tony Hills, Joe Tisler, Jeff & Sue Blanke. Al 
Peters, Tom Van Lannen, Pater Reveria, Theresa Worachek, Laura Beutler, Jamie 
Mangin, Tom Wenzel, Cory Kiekhaefer, Dan Bratz, and Al Dietrich.  
The minutes of the previous meeting of February 11, 2016 were approved as presented.  
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the accounts payable 
in the amount of $130,973.84. Motion carried 4-0.  
Worachek and Beutler expressed their concerns regarding Christmas decorations.  
A discussion was held with the Reedsville Athletic Assn. regarding lawn care and 
setting up of baseball fields. The Reedsville Athletic Assn will discuss the options and 
get back to the Board about which option they prefer.  
Correspondence was presented from Victoria Fenlon. Discussion was postponed until 
more information can be obtained. Correspondence was presented from the Emergency 
Communications Systems Inc. regarding maintenance on the siren. A motion was made 
by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve their quote for the Annual Siren Mainte-
nance in the amount of $325.00. Motion carried 4-0.  
Hills presented a verbal monthly report for the First Responders.  
Mignon presented the written monthly report for the Police Dept. Lorrigan introduced 
Ordinance 2016-1 creating a Contributing to Truancy Ordinance. A motion was made 

by Reis and seconded by Siebert to approve the Ordinance as presented. Roll call tak-
en; Motion carried 4-0. A draft of the Sex Offenders Residency Ordinance was present-
ed for review. The discussion was postponed to obtain the map required in the Ordi-
nance.  
Geiger presented the monthly written report for the Utility Dept. Following a discus-
sion a motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Siebert to schedule a special 
meeting with MCO, and MPU to discuss the cross connection situation. Motion carried 
4-0.  
Busse presented a verbal monthly report for the Fire Dept.  
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to approve Resolution 1-
2016 regarding the Park and Open Space Plan. Motion carried 4-0. Dates for the Open 
Book and Board of Review was postponed until the Assessor is ready. A motion was 
made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to renew the USDA and CWF Debt Service 
Certificate of Deposits for 6 months at the Denmark State Bank. Motion carried 4-0. 
Krahn presented the Tax Collection Report. A motion was made by Siebert and se-
conded by Lorrigan to approve the Temporary Class B License application for the 
Reedsville First Responders. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Lorrigan and 
seconded by Reis to approve the Operator License Application from Jennifer Posvic. 
Motion carried 4-0.  
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, April 14, 2015 at 6:30 
PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Reis to adjourn the meeting. Motion 
carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.  
Respectfully submitted  
Mary Jo Krahn, Clerk/Treasurer  

2016 Reedsville Firefighters Parade Entry 
June 26th 11:30 sharp 

Line up starts 9am @ Hwy 10/Manitowoc Street 
 
Name________________________________ 
Unit Type____________________________ 
Music:  Yes No 
Address______________________________ 
_____________________________________ 

 

Mail to:  Parade Chairman—Jason Schuh 
   P.O. Box 244 
   Reedsville, WI  54230 
   (920) 374-0312 

Reedsville Alumni Association News 
Congratulations to the Class of 2016 on completing your high school journey. Good luck in all your future endeav-
ors and welcome to the Reedsville Alumni Association. 
Thank you to the people who have been contacting us with information on previous lists. We are still looking for 
information on over 450 people. If you have information please forward by email (reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or 
mail (PO Box 431, Reedsville, WI 54230.) Please keep in mind that if these people did not graduate with your class 
and just attended RHS for a short time, we need to know this information also. Thank you in advance for your help. 
This month we are looking for the following classes: Class of 1969 – Eugene & Kathleen (Ryan) Schmitt; Class of 
1980 – Dean Arnoldussen, Scott Baroun, Louann Behnke, Dawn Fenn, Jeff Ferdon, Jackie Hills, Patti (Grimm) 
Keyser/Siebert, Chris Michalski, Daniel Peik, Dale Polifka, Dales Reznichek & Linda Peters; Class of 1982 – 
Dwayne Bowe, Kimberly Brandes, Wendy (Smith) England, Terris Hassler, Joahn Jonas, Dan Keune, Kay 
(Sukowaty) Knutson, Sandy Krepline, Denise Krerowicz, Joyce (Schuh) Rameker, Peter Roberts, Ronda (Zenke) 
Schisel & Debbie (Novak) Spatchek; Class of 1983 – Robbie Barnard & Nancy (Behnke) Siliper; Class of 1984 – 
Kathleen Harrington, Kristen (Hansen) Johnson, Scott Menge, Dean T. Oswald, Cathy (Shimek) Schlicting, & Con-
nie (Schuster) Tikalsky; Class of 1985 – Karen (Avery) Cleereman, Karla (Fritsch) Coenen, Pat Denor, Tim Denor, 
Linda Ebert, Mark Eichhorst, John Einberger, Mark Framness, Becky (Kvitek) Garber, Lori (Bishop Garrison, Ken 
Garrison, Joan Geiger, Lisa (Polifka) Grayek, Larry Haese, Nichole (Schwahn) Halada, Tracy Jannette, Tim Kvitek, 
Kerry (Cummings) Lindemann, Rea Mangin, Tanny Menza, Ken O’Hearn, Pam (Barricklow) Parks, Teresa 
(Kopidlansky) Pilgeram, Laura (Riemer) Portman, Wendy (Shimek) Rabenhorst, Jean Reznichek, Sheila 
(Dvorachek) Ryan, Lisa (Zirbel) Schwoerer, Dawn Seefeldt, Jay Ziebert & Scott Steeber; Class of 1986 – Alisa 
(Otto) Ferereisen, James Kralavet, Kim 
(Haas) Mangin, & Stuart Schneider; Class 
of 1987 – Chris Busse, Brian Dietrich, Carl 
Franz, Diane Hoyer, Robin Hynek, Jeff 
Krepline, Michelle Lemberger, Brenda 
(Bishop) Smith, Camilla (Bratz) Stelzer, 
Tracy (Meyer) Strong, & Duane Wenze-
low; and the Class of 1988 – Lorainne 
Behnke, Amanda (Leist) Byrd, Tracy 
(Schonitz) Dorgan, Ron Duescher, Karel 
(Swiertz) Evers, Angela (Ciani) Greff, 
Jennifer (Alberts) Klitzka, Lee Kortens, 
Julie (Treager) Krueger, Kurt Naidl, Laura 
(Tobias) Opper, Gary Sukowaty, Eric 
Swiertz & Dawn Wilhelm. 
Thanks to the approximately 4% who 
support your organization. You know who 
you are. 
Reedsville High School Alumni Association – 
Promoting Panther spirit beyond graduation. 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

Our sincere thanks to everyone that at-

tended the SPURS AND LACE FUND-
RAISING BANQUET on May 12 at the 

Lighthouse Inn. Kim Meeder was the 

guest speaker and her inspiring message 

will be in our hearts and on our minds 

forever. 

As the goal of this fundraiser was to be 
financially able to hire 1 or 2 part time 

people to take on some of the responsi-

bility of Sunrise, we thank you for your 

generous donations. Your support of our 

program enables us to continue to reach 
out to the area youth and as you know 

some of them need a special touch, an 

encouraging word or something to do. 

God bless each and everyone of you. 


